

# **NEWSLETTER**



#### **Path Extension**

The children were delighted to come back after half-term and find that the path has now been extended to go all the way around the outside of the field so that the children are able to walk/run around a complete circuit. This has

been funded using some of our Sports Premium funding and will allow us to use the field more fully in all weathers, as well as giving the children

a much longer track to run around and more fun playing 'Tig' type games. Mrs Morris will shortly be re-launching the 100 mile challenge and we hope to use some of our short breaks between lessons to do some of those miles.



### **Gymnastics**

Well done to all of our 3 teams who took part in the recent Cartmel Peninsula gymnastics competition. A special congratulations to both Key Step 2 and Key Step 3 teams who have gone through to the South Lakes round of the competition. Thank you also to all the parents who supported the children.

## **Young Voices and Dance Platform**

We were also extremely proud of KS2 who performed so brilliantly and behaved impeccably (as always) at the Manchester Arena for Young Voices and Ulverston Victoria High School for Dance Platform. Pictures of both are on the face-book page and website.

## Parents' evenings

A reminder that Mrs Curwen's class parents evening is now next week, Tuesday 27<sup>th</sup> February. Times remain the same, unless you request a change. If any parents missed signing up for an appointment with any of the teachers or had to cancel due to illness, please ask for another appointment if you would like one.

### **Friends of Lindale meeting**

There is a FOLS meeting this Thursday, 22<sup>nd</sup> February at 7.30pm at the Royal Oak. All are welcome!

## First-day contact and safeguarding

We have been made aware of a very tragic case (not locally) where a parent was unwell and the child was not able to call for help. Schools are reminding parents that we must have a call on the first day that your child is absent. If school have not been informed by 9.30am, we will call all available contacts and if we still cannot make contact, there would be a home visit. If you want to update the contact numbers that we have for you at any time, please speak to Wendy.

#### **Kindness**

In our Collective worship and circle times this half term, we will be thinking about our school Christian value of kindness. This week we have started by thinking about kindness being actions not just words and looking for ways in which we see each other being kind in school. We have various opportunities coming up where the children can look outwards and be kind to others.

# Air Ambulance appeal

We are collecting stamps on behalf of the air ambulance. There is a box in the entrance hall if you would like to save your stamps and bring them in for this very worth-while cause. New parents may not be aware, but we had an accident in school a couple of years ago (fortunately all ended well), and I was amazed and incredibly grateful for the speed of the ambulance crew response and at how quickly the air ambulance arrived.

# **Humphrey Head beach clean up**

Castle Head Field Studies centre would like helpers for a beach clean- up at Humphrey Head on Saturday 3<sup>rd</sup> March from 9.30am to 11am. Further details are on a poster in the school office window.

# Please see the website calendar for dates.

Best wishes Sarah Coleman